WILLIAMS COLLEGE WILLIAMSTOWN, MASSACHUSETTS

October 16,1962

Mr. David C. Phillips 1474 Sacramento St. Apt. 405 San Francisco, California

Dear Dave:

I trust those severe West coast storms left you unscathed. The East coast has had its share of bad weather recently too.

In my new position as Staff Assistant to the Standing Committee, I had the pleasure of reading your letter to Al Vinal, a copy of which you sent to Phil Smith. Strong endorsements from people like you carry much weight I know. Enclosed are a Statement of the Board of Trustees from their recent meetings and of a covering letter from Charlie Foehl which we are sending to you for your information.

I doubt if you will be able to fly back to the Williams-Tuft game on October 27 and to attend the meeting we are having for Williams Alumni in order to bring them up to date on the progress of the Standing Committee, although I think Mr. Banks, Chairman of the Committee, invited you. In any case, I shall be glad to send you any information which would be helpful to you in assisting us out in the San Francisco area.

Sam Jones and an attractive date were here last week-end, and we had a pleasant time with them. He seems to be involved in Di Salle's campaign in Ohio, which "keeps him out of trouble".

All the best to you from Williamstown,

Singerely yours,

Donald W. Gardner, Jr. Staff Assistant to the Standing Committee

Encs. (2) DWG:efy